Mr. Peter Grenquist, President Trade Book Division Prentice-Hall, Inc. Englewood Cliffs, N.J. 07632

12/20/76

Dear Mr. Grenquist,

In the month since I told you to feel free to give a copy of our correspondence to Mark Lane he has not addressed me.

It is typical of him that he seeks to engaged in diversions and digressions. He has attempted this with Jim Lesar, who gave me copies of their exchange to show that while Mr. Lesar made no reference to me in that matter, in which I am not involved, Lane sought to use this and his customary fabrications to avoid addressing anything else. I have therefore written Lane. I enclose a carbon. Lane can provide you with copies of his correspondence with Mr. Lesar if you want it.

I wrote Mr. Lesar further about this. I also enclose a copy of that letter.

Your Wayne Carson did phone Mr. Lesar, who told me about their conversation. I wrote Mr. Carson 12/10. I have had no response.

I told him as I have told you, if you want to inform yourself that is possible. If you do not you are on notice.

Mr. Carsen did not accept my offer to go to your Washington office on this.

If there is other correspondence of which you should know I will send copies.

Otherwise I feel I have done all that can be expected of me under the circumstances.

Sincerely,

Harold Weisberg